MEETING MINUTES - Upper Loudoun Youth Football

The monthly meeting of Upper Loudoun Youth Football was held at the Purcellville Train Station in Purcellville, Virginia on the 17th Day of October 2018.

The following officers, members and guests were present:

Kevin Keane	Mike Kabban	Robert Sellers
Rob Green	Pat Owens	Gerard Skinner
Nate George	Shannon Anderson	Neil Powell
Heather Morga	Shawn Lafollette	Jacqueline Knupp
Jeramy Arnold	Stacey Schoeffler	David Hornbaker
Jonathan Sarty	Pat Orender	Shane Flanagan
Brent Christie	Greg Jay	Brad Morell
Al Fortin	Mike Emm	

The meeting was brought to order by Kevin Keane @ 8:00pm

LYFA Report

- Meeting is scheduled for October 30th to coordinate the playoffs and finalize the agenda for the January meeting. Ashburn is the responsible party for the trophies.
- ULYFL is interested in the following topics
- Evaluate the 2nd quarter rule and a County Wide weigh in.
- Ensure each league is using consistent playing equipment (e.g. size / quality of balls)
- A Herndon house league is interested in joining LYFA and will be joining this October meeting.

<u>Treasurer's Report</u> Balances as of 10/17/18

Operating: \$242,451.99Building: \$504,182.55Scholarship: \$43,110.99

P&L Statement is on file.

Fundraising

• Pictures are being distributed. Thanks expressed to Memory Makers.

Cheerleading

- Cheer showcase is this weekend 10/21 @ 1pm. Valley High School.
- Will send ULYFL blast to support Cheer showcase.

· Cheer needs some support for organizing the shed.

Equipment

• Sleds needs to be coordinated with Franklin Park for winter storage.

Field Coordinator

No Report

Concession

· Working to identify a replacement.

Player Agent

Injury reports are coming in.

Press Box

Looking for Championship game announcers

D League

- Schedules ended up conflicted slightly but we worked through it to reschedule for available fields.
- Working to accomplish Referee coverage for the upcoming Saturday schedule.
- Parent of a D League athlete, Mike Emm., expressed a major concern about the prior Referee game coverage. It was expressed that one game did not have adequate referee coverage. This was due to a late-notice call out by a Referee and we're working to limit disruptions in the future.
- A separate parent expressed concern over the perception of conflict in the league. This
 parent expressed distaste in the flexibility required of our younger league to make
 accommodations for a complicated schedule.
- The board expressed appreciation of members during our unique transition year where field availability and logistics have been more complicated than in prior years. We always encourage volunteers to join us to help operations run as smooth as possible.

Public Relations

No Report

Volunteer Coordinator

No Report

Scheduling Coordinator

• We are coordinating our playoff schedule to accommodate the movement of D League championships to Saturday.

Scholarship Chairman

Scholarship documentation to be distributed to the local schools.

OLD / NEW BUSINESS

KK President:

 Kevin nominated Aaron Kielhorn to fulfill the remainder of Patrick Paynes term as the Press Box Coordinator.

- Robert Sellers: Motion to accept this nomination and affirm Aaron Kielhorn to the Position of Press Box Coordinator to fulfill the remainder of Patrick Paynes Term.
 - 2nd: Steve Weller
 - Motion Passed.
- Kevin announced that he will not be running for another term.

MK League Vice President:

- Moving the chains to the home side of the football field.
- Volunteers will be needed for LYFA Championship.
- Referees In open dialog to Leesburg High School Officials.

The next meeting of Upper Loudoun Youth Football will be on November 5th at the Purcellville Train Station.

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:04pm.